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TOWN OF STANFORD
PLANNING BOARD 

MEETING OF 4-28-2010
PRESENT:

Robert R. Butts, Chair

John Royall

Jerry Monaco

Conrad Levenson

James Fouts
Thomas Angell

ALSO IN ATTENDANCE: David Clouser, Engineering Consultant, and Johanna Shafer, Liaison to the Town Board.
PUBLIC HEARINGS:
RPG DEVELOPMENT CORP. LOT LINE ADJUSTMENT-

Mr. Butts opened the hearing, making note that the applicant had not advertized the hearing or sent out notices to property owners, and has requested that the hearing be rescheduled for the May 26, 2010 meeting.  Mr. Angell moved to reschedule the public hearing for the May 26, 2010 meeting with the instruction to the applicant to advertize and notify residents appropriately.  Mr. Fouts seconded.  All in favor: Unanimous.  Motion carried.

DIVYANAND SPIRITUAL FOUNDATION SPECIAL USE PERMIT-

Mr. Butts reopened the public hearing that has been carried over since opening at the October 28, 2009 meeting.  He explained that the hearing would remain open until SEQRA determination is made.  He then opened the floor to the applicant’s representative, Ms. Jolanda Jansen.  Ms. Jansen updated the Board and public on the project status, explaining that they had researched the legal history of the parcel for Mr. Furst.  She explained that Mr. Clouser was unable to fully inspect the parcel due to fallen tree limbs blocking access.  She noted that the Fire Chief, Mr. Brown, had visited the site and fully inspected the driveway, and had requested the following: maintenance of the driveway, including clearing branches; “No Parking” signs to be put along the proposed fence; mailbox number changed to a higher contrast color for more visibility; and Mr. Brown had agreed to report back to the Planning Board after maintenance is performed.

Mr. Clouser explained that sight distance from the intersection of the driveway and Creamery Road is below standard in one direction.  Ms. Gilhooley commented that sight distance is most concerning due to the use of the driveway by visitors who are unfamiliar with the road.  Mr. Grapka commented that although the speed limit is 35 mph, speeding is a big issue on Creamery Road.  
Mr. Butts clarified the SEQRA process, and its relation to the public hearing process.  Mr. Angell moved to adjourn the hearing to the May 26, 2010 meeting.  Mr. Monaco seconded.  All in favor: Unanimous.  Motion carried. 

BUSINESS:

RPG DEVELOPMENT, INC. SITE PLAN AND LOT LINE ALTERATION-

Mr. Setaro reminded the Board that discussion of the flagpole and lighting plans were a condition of the preliminary site plan approval for the Village Center.  He presented the Board with plans for a 65-foot high flagpole.  The Board discussed the relationship of the flagpole elevation to that of the building, which has a pinnacle of 53 feet at the clock tower.  The Board inquired what reason the applicant had for choosing such a height, and asked Mr. Setaro to find out prior to the next meeting.  Mr. Levenson asked why the applicant had not chosen a narrow spotlight for the lighting, and asked that this, along with information on the size of the flag to be hung, be presented at the next meeting.  

Mr. Angell asked what the timeline would be for submission of final plans.  Mr. Setaro explained that updated plans would be sent to Mr. Clouser for comment the following week, and that cross easements will be needed for parking, and will need subdivision approval for Health Department approval.  Mr. Butts asked Mr. Setaro to submit final plans with comments at the May 26, 2010 meeting.
DIVYANAND-

Mr. Butts noted that the Board had not received response from the Fire Department.  He explained that the Board had received a legal memorandum from Mr. Furst that indicated that restrictive covenants are beyond the purview of Planning Board consideration.  Mr. Butts noted that at prior meetings the applicant had noted having discussions with neighbors regarding conditions of approval.  He asked that any conditions be sent to Mr. Furst for comment and submitted prior to the next meeting.  Mr. Angell clarified that the Board was not suggesting any conditions.  He asked Mr. Clouser for sight distance recommendations.  Mr. Clouser presented photos and noted that in one direction the sight distance is only 200 ft, where it should be roughly 350 ft.  He noted that clearing the shoulder might help, and asked the applicant to look into what road maintenance and clearing can be done.  Mr. Clouser indicated that he would return to the site for a full inspection of conditions.
Ms. Jansen indicated that the applicant is willing to consent to the special permit being non-transferable to future property owners as a condition.  Mr. Angell asked that all conditions to approval that are being proposed be clarified and submitted in writing, and restated that the Planning Board is not recommending any conditions to approval. He asked the applicant to meet with the Highway Superintendent, and Mr. Butts added that the Board would need a letter from the Superintendent on sight distance.  
MILLBROOK TENNIS COURT SITE PLAN-

Mr. Schnoor presented a map to the Board and outlined the locations that the School is considering for tennis court location.  The Board indicated that the location of the court would need to be specified in order to proceed with the application.  Mr. Clouser commented that the court would be a bright spot on campus.  Mr. Schnoor explained that the proposed lighting poles will be 20 feet high, roughly the same height as the nearby building, and that the School would be amenable to agreeing to a limit to hours of operation. 

Mr. Butts asked that once the location is decided, the applicant should confer with Mr. Clouser and address any issues.  Mr. Schnoor indicated that the timeframe for construction is likely to be Summer of 2011, and that the School will be applying sometime in the future for the addition of four more squash courts, which are outlined in the Master Plan.
LISMAN LOT LINE ALTERATION PREAPPLICATION-

Mr. Butts acknowledged the receipt of a letter from Mr. Clouser earlier that day.  Mr. Clouser discussed the bulk of the comments in his letter, which addressed issues that would need to be taken care of if the applicant wishes to proceed with application. 
The Board entered into discussion with the applicant regarding the extent that they wish to seek approval.  Mr. Gates stated that they would need to discuss with the property owner and the appraiser.
OTHER BUSINESS:

The Board reviewed minutes from the March 31, 2010 meeting.  Corrections were made.  Mr. Angell moved to approve as amended.  Mr. Fouts seconded.  All in favor: Mr. Butts, Mr. Angell, Mr. Levenson, Mr. Fouts.  Abstained: Mr. Royall, Mr. Monaco.  Motion carried.

Submitted By: _______________________________________




Michelle Turck, Planning Board Secretary

Approved By:  ________________________________________




Robert Butts, Chair
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